

St Mary's Parish Warracknabeal

Parish Priest Fr Neville Stanislaus.

11 Lyle Street Warracknabeal, 53941062 Parish Secretary,

Cath Bellis—stmpcw@gmail.com, 0434086534

St Mary's Primary School,

Principal, Joy Quarrell, 53982001

St Joseph's Hopetoun. P.O Box 141

Parish Secretary, Jacki Hogan 50833566 St Joseph's Primary School.

Principal, Cynthia Maiden, 50833296

St Patrick's Nhill, 33 Leahy Street, Nhill,

Contact Ann Munro—53929272

St Patrick's Primary School.

Principal, Kathryn Bendall, 53911575

St Marv's Rainbow

Contact Kath White, 53957261

St Augustine's Beulah

Contact Brendan Naylor, 50837242

St Patrick's Minvip

Contact Margaret Murphy, 53857479

Last Weekends Collections

Warrack:
Planned Giving \$20.00
Presbytery \$100.00
Beulah
Prochytory \$48.00

Presbytery \$48.00

Nhill
Planned giving \$72.00

Planned giving \$72.00 Presbytery \$155.00 Minyip

Planned Giving \$32.00 Presbytery \$47.80

Weekend Mass Times

1st & 3rd weekend of the Month

1st Saturday: Warrack 6.30pm 3rd Saturday :Beulah 7.00pm

1st Sunday: Hopetoun

3rd Sunday: Hopetoun 9.00am Rainbow 11.00am

2nd & 4th weekend of the Month

Saturday Minyip 6.00pm Sunday Warrack 8.30am Nhill 10.30am

Lay Led Assemblies are held when no Mass is

9.00am 10.30am

 Hopetoun Sunday
 9.00am

 Rainbow Sunday
 9.30am

 Beulah Sunday
 9.30am

 Warrack Sunday
 9.00am

 Minyip Sunday
 10.00am

 Kaniva Sunday
 9.00am

 Nhill Sunday
 10.30am

Feast Days

Monday 24th St Anthony Claret Friday 28th, Sts Simon & Jude, Apostles

Pray for our Sick

Una Bartlett Marj Parker

Next Weekend's Mass Times

Saturday—Minyip, 6.00pm Sunday— Warrack, 8.30am Nhill. 10.30am

Next week's Readings

1st Reading: Wis 11:22-12:2 2nd Reading: 2 Thess 1:11-2:2 Gospel: Lk, 19:1-10

Sunday 23rd October Thirtieth Sunday Of The Year



St Joseph's, Hopetoun School Report

World Teacher's Day—During the week we celebrated World Teachers Day. We took the opportunity to celebrate our teachers and say "thank you" for all their work with every individual student in our school. We are very lucky indeed to have such professional and dedicated teachers!

Athletics Sports—Congratulations to Abby who finished 3rd in high jump at the Greater Western Region Athletics in Ballarat recently; a fabulous result Abby! Abby also jumped a Personal Best of 3.24m in her long jump event. Well done Ab!

Mission Month - The Junior Red Cross& Mission Group have been active during Mission Month, holding a very successful Movie Night recently. \$160.00 was raised from this. They also have a Pet Day planned for early November. This is always a great morning with lots of interesting pets spending a morning a school! Children's World Mission Day will be celebrated on Wednesday 26th October with a Liturgy at 1.45pm. All parishioners are welcome to join us in the classroom for this celebration.

Transition— Transition begins this coming Wednesday for 2017 Foundation students and also for Grade 6 students transitioning to high school next year. We are all excited about welcoming our new 2017 students but not quite as excited about beginning to farewell our Grade 6 students!



October—The Month of the Missions.

In Jesus' mandate: 'Go, then, to all people everywhere and make them my disciples' (Matt 28:19), he is speaking to each one of us. Our responsibility for the proclamation of the

Gospel in other lands is very real and warrants a continuing awareness in our prayer, along with our financial support towards the material need's of those working overseas in other places

proclaiming the Good News of Jesus Christ. Mission Sunday presents us with the opportunity to give that support.

Violence, and in particular domestic violence, is sadly not uncommon in families around the world. In recent years in Australia significant public campaigns have raised awareness of domestic violence and tried to bring out into the open this often sensitive and stigmatised issue. In Papua New Guinea the trauma of domestic violence is just as real as it is here in Australia. Coupled with poverty and isolation, the effects of domestic violence in Papua New Guinea are especially dire. Furthermore, this issue has yet to become as public in the way Australians are currently experiencing today. However, change is slowly happening.

Mercy Works—an organisation with whom the Catholic Mission partners—works

closely with the local communities in PNG and in recent years, together, they have identified the urgent need to address domestic and family violence. Consequently, two programs have been established: *Family Life* and *Community Advocacy*. These programs raise awareness, support communities and travel with families who are at risk. This life giving and life-changing work is taken to remote areas and villages and is accessible to all. By supporting Catholic Mission, you will help community leaders in Papua New Guinea receive training and advocate for communities experiencing family and domestic violence, to allow them to find peace through mercy.

Young men interested in knowing about the Priesthood

A Priesthood Vocations' Retreat Day for any young students/men around the diocese hosted by St Patricks College Ballarat will take the form of pilgrimage on Saturday 12th November. For more information please contact Edward.Moloney@cam.org.au

There are some prayer cards at the back of the church, please feel free to take one home with you.

NHILL	Reader & Prayers	Lay Leaders	Eucharistic Minister	Offertory Procession	Monthly Collector	Counter	Cleaner
Roster for Oct 23	L Fraser		L Grayling	M Jones	Rob Weir	E Cameron	C Kennedy & M Waugh
Roster for Oct 30	M Millington		A Munro	Volunteer Please	Rob Weir	J Millington	C Kennedy & M Waugh

Prayer for Year of Mercy

Lord Jesus Christ, you have taught us to be merciful like the heavenly Father.
And have told us that whoever see's you, see's him'
Show us your face and we shall be saved.
You are the visible face of the Invisible Father, of the God who manifests his

You are the visible face of the Invisible Father, of the God who manifests his Power above all by forgiveness and mercy; Let the church be your visible face in the world.

Send your spirit and consecrate every one of us with the Spirits anointing so that the Jubilee of Mercy

may be a year of grace from the Lord.

And your church, with renewed enthusiasm, may bring good news to the poor. We ask this of you, Lord Jesus through the intercession of Mary, Mother of Mercy You who live and reign with the Father And the Holy spirit for ever and ever.

Amen.